
U.S. Department of Justice 

Office of Justice Programs 

National Institute of Justice 

Washington, D.C. 20531 

NIJ Advisory Notice #18-2023

EFFECTIVE DATE: October 24, 2023

SUBJECT: Arsenal Industries Panama Inc. - GR301 

The National Institute of Justice (NIJ) hereby advises that Arsenal Industries Panama Inc. model GR301 has been 

suspended from the NIJ Compliant Products List. Following the completion of an ongoing evaluation, the compliance 

status of this model will be reassessed. 

Law enforcement and corrections officers currently wearing this model of armor are encouraged to continue wearing it 

during this suspension period. 

For further information, contact: 

Criminal Justice Testing & Evaluation Consortium 

P.O. Box 12194 

3040 East Cornwallis Road 

Hermann Building Room 216 

Research Triangle Park, NC 27709-2194 

(919) 485 - 2717

Email: askctp@nijctp.org

Supplementary information 

Information about NIJ Standard 0101.06 Ballistic Resistance of Personal Body Armor can be found at CJTEC - Active 

NIJ Advisory Notices and Police Armor webpage. NIJ’s research and testing reports in response to the Attorney 

General’s Body Armor Safety Initiative can be found at OJP BVP website. 
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